
 

 

The end (of calling) is in sight!  
 

We have 65% of our 2021 calendar booked. God has blessed in this and we are looking forward to being in 

those churches next year. I know that many churches are struggling during this time, so it means a lot to us 

when a church is able to schedule a meeting with us, not knowing what the future may hold. What we can all 

know for sure is that God is not stopping. He wants all to hear about His Son Jesus Christ. Pray for us as we 

continue to Honduras. Pray that God would continue to give us opportunities to reach people while we are 

making our way to Honduras. We pray that we could influence young people to missions. 

We had the opportunity to go to a Missions Conference in Arkansas the other week. We enjoyed our time there 

presenting our work with other missionaries. About an hour before the service on Saturday began I realized I 

had forgotten my dress shoes. They were over a ten-hour drive away back home in Georgia. I had to drive to 

Walmart at the last minute to buy some dress shoes. Thankfully it did not take too long to get there and find 

shoes that fit, something that will be harder to find when we are Honduras. I was able to make it back to the 

church about a half hour before the service began. I suppose it would be wise to keep that pair of shoes in the 

trunk of our car until Jesus comes back.  

 

We also crossed paths at that same conference with a single lady missionary to Honduras, Rachel Kiefer, whom 

Amber has known for a couple years but hadn't seen in awhile, so she enjoyed introducing Rachel and I to each 

other and catching up on deputation news. One of the nice things about traveling is all the people we get to 

spend time with, new friends and old ones. Sometimes people in churches tell us, "It must be so hard to travel 

all the time," but although we do have our moments of difficulty (like when the radiator won't stop overheating, 

or we forget dress shoes) the truth is that we feel blessed to live the life we do. Ultimately, we want to be in 

Honduras, but in the meantime we are thanking God for allowing us to be in so many wonderful churches, and 

we thank you, too, for being a part of that. 

 

Serving Christ, 
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